EPSA Comments to NAESB on 2008 WEQ Annual Plan Items 3.a.vi.1 and 2.b.i.2

EPSA has previously submitted comments to the Executive Committee (EC) on Annual Plan (AP) items 2.a.iv.4, 2.a.vi.4 and 2.b.ii.1 related to Existing Transmission Commitments (ETC).
Those comments noted EPSA’s lack of support for these standards, since they did not fulfill the FERC mandate of Order No. 890 to address the need for transparency with respect to the calculation of two specific aspects of ETC, namely “Grandfathered Agreements” and “Other Services.”
The two AP items referenced here, relate to very similar concerns.  AP item no. 3.a.vi.1 relates to a request submitted several years ago by Calpine, pre-dating Order No. 890, specifically identifying the need for additional transparency related to Grandfathered Agreements.  Their request stated in part:

“It is difficult to have a full understanding of all commercial sales, when grandfathered transmission rights are not apparent...Such a standard would provide for a more efficient and equitable market and should be national.”

EPSA agreed with Calpine’s submission and believes that to date NAESB has not adequately addressed it.   

Annual Plan Item 2.b.i.2 results from a request originally submitted in 2005 by a NERC Task Force (which included a NAESB-designated representative) which also included a recommendation to NAESB.  The recommendation from the Task Force, that was part of a larger report formally submitted to NERC stated in part:
“It is recommended that NAESB develop a Business Practice Standard that would ensure full disclosure by which Transmission Service Providers (TSPs) determine the quantity of transmission service to be made available for sale to market participants.” 

Here too, EPSA does not believe that NAESB has adequately addressed the NERC recommendation.   

The NAESB drafting subcommittee’s recommendation with respect to both of these requests is that no further action be taken.  Their decision relied primarily on completion of the ETC standard.  However, the proposed requirement from the ETC standard that the “Transmission Provider shall post on OASIS the aggregate MW value for the grandfathered agreements component of ETC associated with the ATC value posted on OASIS”  does not  provide the transparency and disclosure recommended by the NERC Task Force or requested by Calpine.  Therefore EPSA feels the subcommittee’s recommendation is not a sufficient response. 
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